October 26, 2007
Mary Schroer
Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality

P.O. Box 98922

1200 N Street, The Atrium, Suite 400

Lincoln, NE 68509-8922

RE:  Request for Permit modification of NPDES General Permit NER300003
Dear Ms. Schroer:

The City of Lexington in conjunction with the Nebraska Stormwater Cooperative has been working on the department’s request for additional information:  
1. The estimated costs of the wet weather monitoring to the municipality; and

2. An alternative plan that will provide data on the characteristics of your stormwater during this implementation phase so that future BMP effectiveness can be determined.

Our response is to be submitted by October 31, 2007.  Due to the complexities of the requested information we ask that the department grant us a 30 day extension of the October 31, 2007 deadline to submit our reply.  The extension would allow us to prepare accurate cost estimates and prepare an alternate plan that satisfies the DEQ.  Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,    
Joe Pepplitsch

City Manager  

